
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I would like to make you aware of a change to our mobile phone policy that will be introduced in 

September 2024. From the beginning of the next academic year, children are not allowed to bring 

a smartphone to school.  

In our school, as in every school in the country, we are constantly having to deal with issues that are 

happening outside of school around children’s use of social media. This ranges from children posting 

unkind comments which causes arguments and emotional distress to sharing inappropriate videos 

and images. This term I have even needed to involve the police in an incident involving the sharing of 

pornographic images. Scrolling through one of the Year 6 children’s WhatsApp groups with their 

parent, it horrified me to see the sheer quantity of messages and groups they are in on this platform 

alone, let alone the content. Children of 10 and 11 years old or younger do not have the maturity to 

manage their use of social media appropriately, which is placing them at risk, and it needs to stop.  

At Alban City School, we are supportive of the Smartphone Free Childhood campaign, with the aim 

of delaying the age that children are given a smartphone to 14.  Our rationale for this is the research 

around the detrimental impact the use of smartphones can have on young children’s physical and 

neurological development, their mental health and their safety. The images below are taken from 

the recent parent information meeting we held, and the presentation can be viewed in full on our 

website by clicking the link on our online safety page. 

https://albancityschool.org.uk/curriculum/esafety/  
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We are not seeking to ban children using phones, and indeed it is not our place as a school to do 

this. How your child uses a phone is your choice as their parent, and everyone will have a different 

view on this. Smartphones are fantastic devices, and as adults we could not manage without them. 

However, we are seeking to delay the age at which children are given their own smartphone, for all 

the reasons I have outlined above. 

From September, children in Year 6 only may bring a ‘brick phone’ to school, but only for the reason 

that they are walking to and from school unaccompanied. The need to bring a phone for this reason 

must be confirmed in writing by their parent. Phones must be handed to the teacher on arrival, not 

kept in bags, and will be returned at the end of the day. No mobile phone use is permitted by 

children while they are in school, and children are not allowed to wear a smartwatch. Some 

examples of alternatives to smartphones and tracking tiles were shared in the parent meeting, but 

there are other makes and models available. (I’m not on commission from Nokia!)  

I have held an assembly today to explain our approach to the children, and some children from Year 

6 shared their experiences of how having their own smartphone has not been positive, and that 

these experiences could have been avoided if they didn’t have one.  

Last Friday we held our first parent forum where we discussed this issue. As an outcome of this 

meeting, we will be creating a family pact that will be displayed in the pupil entrance area. Parents 

are invited to sign it if they agree not to give their child a smartphone until they are at least 14. If 

enough families agree, the peer pressure for children to have a phone will no longer exist, and 

parents will find it much easier to say no and not worry that their child is missing out.  

I will hold another parent forum next term, and parents from your child’s class may reach out to you 

via the class WhatsApp groups to invite you to join the ongoing discussions. I appreciate this is a 

controversial topic and you may not agree with our approach, but please know that much 

consideration and research has gone into this, and our decisions are made with your children’s best 

interests at heart. 

Yours sincerely,        

Mrs Stray 



 

 

 

 


